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During the period 6th  April 2004 to 21st  May 2004, as Deputy Leader and Portfolio Holder for Policy, Performance and Finance, I have attended the following:





Development Advisory Group


City Council


Officers’ Briefing – Property Services


Strategic Financial Planning Group


Stanwix Rural Parish Council


Joint Management Team


Carlisle/Eden Joint Committee


Executive Committee 


City Council


Scaleby Parish Council
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Financial Services





The Strategic Financial Planning Group continues to meet regularly.





Draft reports on;





Corporate Charging Policy 2005/06 – 2007/08


Capital Strategy 2005/06 – 2007/08


Medium Term Financial Plan 2005/06 – 2007/08





have been referred by the Executive to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consideration and comment.





Property Services





The Business Plan Monitoring Report and Draft Asset Management Plan are to be discussed at Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.





Vacant land at Leabourne Road is under offer to a residential developer after many years of marketing.





The lease of land at Fusehill Street for a Doctors’ Surgery has attracted strong public interest for and against the proposal and the views of Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee are being sought.





The Director of The Lanes, David Jackson, has been nominated for Shopping Centre Manager of the Year. 





The refurbishment of The Lanes is almost complete.





The fifth anniversary of Kingmoor Park will see a visit from the Minister originally involved in the Project.





Signage and other improvements to Kingstown Industrial Estate are to begin shortly.





PORTFOLIO:





POLICY, PERFORMANCE 


&, FINANCE 





Report of


Portfolio Holder:





COUNCILLOR 


FIRTH











